
| NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

 

 
For more information contact: 

School Infrastructure NSW 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 

Wilton Public School 
Summer holidays work notification December 2021 

Work to upgrade Wilton Public School will begin from 15 December 2021 and continue over the January 
school holiday period.  

The project includes 22 new permanent flexible learning spaces including additional support units, 
upgraded core facilities including the hall, administration, library, canteen, covered outdoor learning area 
(COLA), and covered walkway and a new car park area.  

Work taking place in December 2021 and January 2022 

Site setup will start from Wednesday 15 December and will continue until Monday 20 December. There will 
be a break in activity over the Christmas and New Year period, with work set to restart on Tuesday 4 
January 2022.  

From 15 December, work to set up the site will begin, this includes: 

• installation of hoarding and site surveying 

• bringing machinery and equipment on site to store 

• excavation and minor demolition work 

• relocating the playground equipment 

• removal of trees on the North Eastern border of the school site. 

From our return on Tuesday, 4 January 2022, work will continue on the upgrade and will include more 
detailed excavation to prepare for the upgrade, earth works, installation of the foundations and services to 
the new two storey learning block, Building J. 

Working hours 

Standard project working hours are 7am to 6pm, Monday to Friday and 8am to 1pm Saturday. No work will 
take place on Sundays or public holidays, unless otherwise notified. 

Thank you for your patience while we deliver this important school infrastructure. 
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